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April 2, 2019

TO: Honorable Dustin Burrows, Chair, House Committee on Ways & Means
 
FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director     Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director 

Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB1885 by Bonnen, Greg (Relating to the waiver of penalties and interest if an error by a

mortgagee results in failure to pay an ad valorem tax.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Chapter 33 of the Tax Code, regarding property tax delinquency, to permit
the governing body of a taxing unit to waive penalties and interest on a delinquent tax if:
- the property for which the tax is owed is subject to a mortgage that does not require the owner of
the property to fund an escrow account for the payment of the taxes on the property;
- the tax bill was mailed or delivered by electronic means to the mortgagee of the property, but the
mortgagee failed to mail a copy of the bill to the owner of the property as required; and 
- the taxpayer paid the tax not later than the 21st day after the date the taxpayer knew or should
have known of the delinquency.

The bill's provision that would allow a taxing unit to waive penalties and interest on a delinquent
tax on mortgaged property if the mortgagee failed to mail a copy of the bill to the property owner
and the tax was paid not later than the 21st day after the date the taxpayer knew or should have
known of the delinquency would create a cost to local taxing units to the extent that taxing units
decide to waive such penalties and interest. The future actions of taxing units and the number of
mortgagors who do not receive tax bills is unknown. Consequently, the cost of the bill cannot be
estimated. Because the great majority of tax bills sent to mortgagees are paid timely by the
mortgagee, and of the tax bills that are not paid by the mortgagee the bill would only permit a
waiver for the penalty and interest if a copy of the unpaid bill was not sent to the property owner
as required, the cost of the bill is not expected to be significant. There would be no fiscal impact to
the state because penalties and interest are not included in the school funding formulas.
 
The bill would take effect January 1, 2020.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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